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FROM: Ron Yasny, Compliance Project Manager 

SUBJECT: Elk Hills Power Project (99-AFC-1C) Staff analysis of the proposed changes 
to air quality Condltions of Certification 

On November 15, 2007, the California Energy Commission received a petition from Elk Hills 
Power to modify the Elk Hills Power Project (EHPP). EHPP is a nominal 500 MW natural gas- 
fired, combined-cycle power plant located at the intersection of Elk Hills and Skyline Roads, 
approximately 25 miles west of Bakersfield, in Kern County. The power plant was certified in 
December 2000 and it commenced commercial operation in July 2003. 

The proposed modifications reflect a number of minor changes recently approved by the San 
Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District (District) pursuant to their Rule 4703 and the 
issuance of the Title V permit by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. 

In addition to the attached Air Quality analysis, Energy Commission staff reviewed the petition 
and determined that no other technical areas were affected by the petition. There are no 
changes to equipment or operations related to this petition. For these reasons, staff has 
determined that the proposed changes to Air Quality conditions of certification will not result in 
a significant adverse impact in any technical area. Affected conditions of certification are 
AQ-10, AQ-14, AQ-27, AQ-30, AQ-33, AQ-58, AQ-61, AQ-66, AQ-67. It is staffs opinion that, 
with the implementation of the revised conditions, the project will remain in compliance with 
applicable laws, ordinances, regulations, and standards and the proposed modifications will 
not result in a significant adverse direct or cumulative impact to the environment (Title 20, 
California Code of Regulations, Section 1769). 

The petition to amend the project is available on the Energy Commission's webpage at . - . -
htt~://www.enerav.ca.aov/sitinacases/elkhillcom~liancendex.html.The Energy 
Commission's Order (if a ~ ~ r o v e d )  will also be Dosted on the web~aae. Enemv Commission 
staff intends to recommend apprdval of the at the ~ecembe; 1 9 , 2 0 0 7 ~ n e r ~ ~  
Commission Business Meeting. If you have comments on this proposed modification, please 
submit them to me at the following address no later than 500 P.M., December 18, 2007: 

Ron Yasny, Compliance Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
151 6 9'" Street, MS-2000 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Comments may be submitted by fax to (91 6) 654-3882, or by e-mail to 
wasnvC4energv.state.ca.us. If you have any questions, please contact me at (91 6) 651 -1 227. 



Interested Parties 
December 4,2007 

For further information on how to participate in this proceeding, please contact the Energy 
Commission Public Adviser's Office at (916) 654-4489, or toll free in California at (800) 822- 
6228, or by e-mail at paobenerav.state.ca.us. If you require special accommodations, please 
contact Lourdes Q u i m  at (91 6) 654-5146. News media inquiries should be directed to 
Assistant Director, Claudia Chandler, at (91 6) 654-4989, or by e-mail at 
mediaoffice@.enerslv.state.ca.us. 

Enclosure: Staff Analysis 
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